
 
 

Minutes  
Sept. 11, 2022  

Welcome – Debbie Clary, Chair called the meeting to order at 1PM.   

**Notification of the board meeting was advertised on the Pinnacle Classical Academy 
website and the front doors of the school building were open.   

In attendance:  
	

Attending:	Dr.	Bullard,	Wendy	Clary,	Senator	Westmoreland,	Senator	Clary,	Amy	Dulin,	Angela	Brooks,	
Jeff	Zieger,	Ken	Mooney,	Steven	Ray		-	Two	members	attended	virtually	-	Jayson	Philbeck	and	Pauline	
Cahill	

Adoption of Agenda with adoption Motion made by Ken Mooney and 2nd by Steven Ray. All Approved.  

Approval of Minutes Amy Dulin made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 14, 2022 Meeting, 
Wes Westmoreland seconded the motion and the minutes were approved by the board.  

Conflict of Interest Statement In accordance with the State Government Ethics Act, it is the duty of every 
board member to avoid both conflicts of interest and appearances of conflict. If any board member has 
any known conflict of interest or appearance of conflict with respect to any matters coming before the 
board today, please identify the conflict or appearance of conflict at this time, and refrain from any 
participation in the particular matter involved.   

The Board members stated any possible conflicts of interest and also discussed that these possible 
conflicts are presented each year during the audit process as well.  

Debbie Clary stated that her brother David Clary is a licensed contractor is currently contracted to do 
the mainitence for Pinnacle Classical Academy. She also stated that  Wendy Clary is her  sister in law 
as well as the Dean for Elementary Education. 

Wes Westmoreland stated that he is a private business owner of Westmoreland Printers and that his 
business does receive some print jobs from the school. Wes provides a list of these services to the 
auditors each year.  

Public Comments Persons wishing to appear before the Board during this portion of the meeting should 
register their name and the subject they wish to address with the Secretary prior to the beginning of the 
meeting. Each presentation will be limited to three (3) minutes. The Board is interested in hearing your 
concerns, yet speakers should not expect comment, action, or deliberation on subject matter brought up 
during the public comment segment. Topics requiring further investigation will be referred to the 
appropriate board committee. No one from the public was in attendance.  



Administration Reports  
Wendy	Clary	

Dean of Elementary Education Report to the Board of Directors 
Presented by Mrs. Wendy Clary 

 
September, 2022 

 
Action Items: 
 

● None 
 
K-3 Personnel:  
 

● The K-3 campus has the following position unfilled:K-3 Guidance Counselor 
There are 4 viable candidates who are interested and who have submitted 
applications. Interviews are scheduled for Thursday, September 8th and Friday, 
September 9th. A decision will be made at the end of the week. 

● STEM interim will begin on September 15th.  
● 3rd Grade teacher returning on September 19th from maternity leave. 
● P.E. teacher returned from maternity leave on September 6th. 
● Kindergarten teacher will be leaving in December due to moving out of state. 

 
 
Data and Testing 

 
● NC BOG results for 2022-2023 

○ 21% proficient 
● iReady BOY Reading proficient (preliminary results) 

○ Kindergarten-19% 
○ First Grade-21% 
○ Second Grade-29% 
○ Third Grade-47% 

 
Teacher Retention 
 

● Half day structured teacher planning took place on September 1st & 2nd. 
Teachers were given a half day to plan and look at pacing guides. TAs were used 
to cover classrooms. Lunch was provided from Papa John’s Pizza. 

● Plans are being made to have new teachers observe mentors during the month of 
September. 
 
 
 

Student Retention 
 



● T.K. Coleman visited the K-3 campus on September 2nd to speak to the third 
grade students before speaking at the high school. 

● Board Member, Debbie Clary, attended the event. 
● The students were receptive and listened to the message he shared about working 

hard, not giving up when things weren’t easy, and learning things that they don’t 
know. 

 
 
Safety 
 

● Officer Montgomery has improved the arrival/dismissal procedure and time by 
enforcing the no left turn policy. Right turn arrows have been painted and cones 
are set in place to help deter 

● Black box in the office is up to date. 
● Probation/Parole officers with the Department of Public Safety have been on 

campus regularly as discussed prior in the summer. 
● All doors and cameras have been checked and are working properly. 
● The monthly fire drill was conducted on 8/26/22.  

 
 

Community 
 

● Hope Community Church 9/4/22 (the Sunday before Labor Day) on putting out 
fresh mulch on the K-3 playground. This was much needed and very appreciated. 
They have helped us for the past few years and we hope this continues.  

 
 
Building and Grounds 

● New signage has been installed on the wooden frames in the front of the campus. 
(The wood is rotting and will need to be replaced very soon.) 

● Archery banners (state and national) have been hung in the gymnasium due to 3rd 
grade being active in archery. 

● Burned out gym lights have been replaced. 
● Outlet at the front sign has been repaired and low voltage spotlights will be put on 

the sign. 
● The old custodial closet has been remodeled with adjustable shelving,  new paint 

on the floor, and lighting.  
 
Upcoming Dates:  
2022-23 Pinnacle School Calendar 

● September 16th-College T-shirt Day 
● September 16th-Progress Reports 
● September 21st-Boy Scouts Visit 
● September 22nd-iLeader Training (follow-up) 



● September 23rd-Parent Teacher Conferences (in-person) 
● October 1st-PCAEF Parade of Tables 
● October 14th-end of 1st Quarter 
● October 17th-Teacher Workday 

	

Angela	Brooks	

4-12 Report to the Board of Directors 
Presented by  

Mrs. Angela Brooks 
     September 11, 2022  

 
Action Item: 

● 2022-2023 School Calendar Amendment.   The proposal is to make December 
2nd a half day for students in order to be able to hold the Homecoming Parade at 
2:00 in uptown Shelby.   

○ Wes Westmoreland made a motion to revise the school calendar for the 
2022-23 school year to allow for December 2nd to be a half day for 
students in order to have the Homecoming parade. 

○ Ken Mooney provided the second and the motion was approved. 
○ approved 

 
Curriculum and Academics: 
 

● On Friday, September 2, T. K. Coleman, director of entrepreneurial education at 
the Foundation for Economic Education, will return to campus to speak to our 
students. He will offer motivational talks related to our ten values, which are 
ultimately rooted in Aristotle's Ethics. He will deliver a lecture to both our middle 
and high school students. 
 

● Extracurricular activities have started.  We are in the process of beginning several 
new clubs and continuing with many we have had for several years.  Clubs and 
other student led organizations will make the students feel connected to Pinnacle.  
This is also a great opportunity for students to develop leadership, 
communication, and organizational skills. 

○ Robotics sponsored by Mrs. Austin 
○ Chess Club sponsored by Mr. Jacobs 
○ Spiritual Soaring Ministries (FCA) sponsored by Mr. Gosey 
○ Junior State of America sponsored by Mr. Ziegler 
○ Student Government Association sponsored by Mrs. Brooks 
○ Band sponsored by Ms. Owens 
○ Chorus sponsored by Ms. Owens 
○ Art Club sponsored by Ms. Jaynes 
○ International Club sponsored by Ms. Hassani 

 



● The junior and senior classes will have the opportunity to attend an overnight 
field trip in  November to Raleigh, NC. This trip is scheduled to take place from 
November 21st to November 22nd. Dr. Martin is arranging college visits to both 
NC State and UNC Chapel Hill.  In addition the students will also be able to tour 
the NC State Capitol Building, the NC History Museum, and the NC Natural 
Science Museum.  This will be the first overnight field trip students will have had 
the opportunity to participate in since Covid, and we are confident it will be an 
enjoyable and educational experience. 
 

● iReady testing began the week of August 28th.  We will begin using this data to 
drive instruction and determine small groups for grades 4 and 5. The results of 
this test will be shared in the next board meeting. 

 

Scholarship Committee: 

● The scholarship committee has had several successful meetings over the past few 
months and will be able to provide a list of activities and fundraising ideas to the 
Board for the 2022-2023 school year.  The big fundraising event will be a Spring 
Golf Fundraiser.  So please be on the lookout for more information soon! 
 

Professional Development: 

● Professional Learning Communities are meeting regularly for grades 4-12.  We 
are currently using this time to relay important information about school opening, 
expectations, lesson planning, etc. We have also started looking at school, grade 
level, and individual data.  Mrs. Richardson and I are leading the Middle and 
High school PLCs and Mrs. Barnes is leading the 4th and 5th grade PLCs.  Mrs. 
Richardson and Ms. McGinnis has outlined the following plan for Beginning 
Teachers. 

	
Beginning	Teacher	Monthly	Meetings	

2022-2023	
	

Month/Date/Time	 Topic	

August	8th	
12:30	

BT	/	Mentor	Orientation		
Meet	and	Greet	-	Important	Info		

September	15th	
3:45	

Parent	Communication	/	Parent	Teacher	Conferences	
Upcoming	Observation	Info	

October	27th	
3:45	

Classroom	Management	
Knowing	How/When	to	Change	What	Isn’t	Working	



November	17th	
3:45	

Prioritizing	Tasks	and		
Making	Time	for	Yourself	

December		 No	Meeting		

January	26th	
3:45	

PowerSchool		
Audrey	Deaton		

February	23rd	
3:45	

iReady		
Tips	and	How	To’s		

March	30th	
3:45	

‘Bag	of	Tricks’	
How	to	keep	your	students	engaged	until	the	end	of	the	year!	

April	27th	
3:45	

Self	Assessment		
Personal	Reflection	and	Celebration	

● 5	areas	in	which	you	feel	you	have	improved/succeeded	in	over	the	
course	of	this	year.	Plan	on	continuing	those	next	year!	

● 	1	area	that	you	plan	on	targeting	for	improvement	and	growth	next	year!	
Time	to	Reflect	and	Celebrate!			

Growth	and	Positive	Elements	of	Your	Students,	Classroom,	and	Teaching	Skills	
*Please	note	that	topics	may	change	based	on	the	needs	of	BTs.		

 
 

● Beginning Teachers are meeting with Mrs. Richardson and Ms. McGinnis 
monthly to help transition into the classroom.  They cover a variety of topics 
ranging from parent communication, website design, classroom management, etc.  
At the 4-12 campus we have already scheduled time for our beginning teachers to 
observe our veteran teachers and debrief on what they have learned through their 
observation time.  We are hopeful that this will help accalmate our new teachers 
to PCA culture quickly, help them have a successful school year, and also reduce 
teacher turnover.  Mrs. Richardson has really taken the lead on this at the 4-12 
campus and she is doing a tremendous job with this responsibility. 

 

Special Awards and Recognition: 

● Pinnacle Classical Academy has had six students in the class of 2023 who have 
been recognized from across the country from the College Board’s National 
Recognition Programs.  They have earned this recognition by excelling on their 
PSAT/NMSQT, PSAT 10, or AP Exams and in their classrooms. Students who 
may be eligible have a GPA of 3.5 or higher and have excelled on the 
PSAT/NMSQT or PSAT 10, or earned a score of 3 or higher on two or more AP 
Exams; and are African American or Black, Hispanic American or Latinx, 
Indigenous, and/or attend school in a rural area or small town. Colleges and 
scholarship programs use these honors to identify students from underrepresented 
groups through College Board’s Student Search Service. 

○ Aiden Leon: National African American Recognition Award, National 
Hispanic Recognition Award, National Rural and Small Town Award 

○ Amy Brooks: National Rural and Small Town Award 



○ Emma Fletcher: National Rural and Small Town Award 
○ Emma Sarratt: National Rural and Small Town Award 
○ Owen Slagle: National Rural and Small Town Award 
○ Rosemary Costner: National Rural and Small Town Award 

 
Community Involvement: 

● The 4-12 campus would like to host a Veteran’s Day event on Thursday, 
November 10th in which will invite community members and veterans for a 
special ceremony.  We are in the beginning stages of planning this event so please 
mark the day on your calendar and look for more information in the coming 
weeks. 

 

 

 

Extracurricular Activities: 

● Class Ring orders as well as senior cap and gown orders will be taken on 
Thursday, September 29th.  Information for both events have been going out 
through Facebook, the school’s website, email, and weekly updates.   
 

● Fall pictures will be taken September 27 - September 29th.  These are the pictures 
that will be used in the yearbook.   
 

● The Spirit Days seem to be a big hit with students and families.  Students are 
excited to wear their Pinnacle apparel each Friday.   
 

● On October 1st, PEAK and PCAEF will be hosting the Parade of Tables event.  
This is always an exciting time to showcase student talent and raise money for our 
school.  This is one of our best attended fundraisers.   

 

Senior Activities: 

● As of August 30th, the class of 2023 has had 24 college applications sent and two 
acceptances.  The Class of 2023 is well on their way this year and I am excited to 
see their success this year.  They are definitely keeping Dr. Martin very busy. 
 

● Dr. Martin has organized a CFNC day for seniors and their families on September 
22nd.  This session will outline information needed for how to pay for college.  
Information has gone out via email about this informational session and will be 
publicized in various capacities in the weeks to come. 
 

● Mr. Ziegler and I met to outline the tentative schedule of senior events for the 
2022-23 school year.  We have outlined the tentative plan below.  There have 



been several senior parents who would like to sponsor additional events so this is 
subject to having additional items added.  We love the tradition of senior  
privileges and this is very much appreciated by each of our graduating classes. 

 

Senior Events for 2022-23 
Month Event 

August 2021 ● 8/16 Senior Parking spaces with 
sidewalk chalk. 

● 8/17 Sunrise Breakfast: 6:30 - PCA to 
provide  

September 2021 ● 9/2 lunch with T.K. Coleman 
(Lyceum; rain location: downstairs 
media center) 

○ Toscanos 
● 9/22 CFNC - How to Pay for College 

session (open to seniors and parents) 
● 9/29 Senior Cap and Gown Orders 

Downstairs Media Center (Class 
Rings as well for grades presentation 
for 9-10, 11 and 12th if they have a 
deposit 

October 2021 ● 10/13 CtC Reminders during 
Rhetoric: Prep for College Week (Dr. 
Martin) 

● 10/17-10/21 - College Week 
● 10/18: College Application Day (PCA 

provides breakfast & lunch) Breakfast 
Donuts and coffee/Tea Lunch Taco 
Bar 

○ Downstairs Media Center 

November 2021 ● 11/3 Ayn Rand Institute speaker lunch 
with seniors - Toscanos 

December 2021 ● 12/2 and 12/3: homecoming 
● 12/8 senior lunch (homerooms): PCA 

provides lunch 

January 2022 ● College Acceptances - sweatshirts 
● 1/11 senior scholarship half-day, 

lunch 

February 2022 ● senior motto 
● finalize senior project 
● 2/9 senior lunch 



March 2022 ● 3/16 Hopper to put up Senior Yard 
Signs 

● 3/10 senior lunch 
● Send out information about senior 

baskets 

April 2022 ● Seniors elect Senior Speaker 
● 4/20 senior lunch 

May 2022 senior week 
● 5/22 Seniors will have a pizza lunch 

from Jammin J’s and will have gift 
baskets presented to you from the 
PCA family. 

● 5/23 Seniors will go to the Lyceum 
and have time to sign Yearbooks and 
have Popcorn after exams. 

● 5/24 Senior Project Day 
● 5/25 Senior Picnic. Seniors will have 

a picnic lunch from Dairy Queen.  
Seniors will also receive a bag of 
cotton candy and candy apple from 
the vendor Fat and Sassy.  All of this 
will be provided at no cost from the 
school.  If you would like additional 
refreshments, lemonade, funnel cakes, 
etc.  Please bring money for that. 

● 5/26 Sunset dinner with senior 
speaker elected by the Senior class. 

June 2022 ● 6/2 9:00 AM graduation practice 
● 6/2 awards night 7:00 
● 6/3 graduation 7:00 - John Hood 

graduation speaker 

 

Important Dates for the 2022-23 School year: 

Friday, December 2nd - Homecoming Parade and Game 
Saturday, December 3rd - Homecoming Dance at the Earl Scruggs Center 
Saturday, April 29th - Prom at the Banker’s House 
Friday, June 2nd - Senior Awards Night at the Don Gibson Theatre 
Saturday, June 3rd - Graduation at Don Gibson Theatre 
 

	

Jeff	Ziegler		

School Testing Data 



A Report to the Board of Directors of Pinnacle Classical Academy 
September 1, 2022 

 
This report includes 2021-22 data, released today by the Department of Public 
Instruction. 
 

Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG) 
Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency 

All Students  
 

Year Pinnacle Classical 
Academy 

Cleveland County 
Schools 

State of North 
Carolina 

2021-22 72.3% 
school 
achievement 
score: 73.71 

53.6% 51.4% 

2020-21 70.6% 48.4% 45.4% 

2019-20 NA NA NA 

2018-19 77.8% 60.9% 58.8% 

2017-18 66.8% 59.6% 58.8% 

2016-17 71.7% 58.2% 59.2% 

2015-16 73.5% 58.1% 58.3% 

2014-15 69.9% 57.4% 56.6% 
  
	  

	
1 Beginning in 2021-22, DPI announced a School Achievement Score for individual schools (and 
not for school districts or for the state). The School Achievement Score is made up of the 
following components: Academic Assessments Score (Reading and Mathematics EOG/EOC, 
Science EOG Score, English Learner Progress Score, Four-Year Cohort Graduation Rate Score, 
Biology EOC Score, The ACT/WorkKeys Assessments Score, and Passing NC Math 3 Course 
Score. 



Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG) 
Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency 

Economically Disadvantaged Students  
 

Year Pinnacle Classical 
Academy 

Cleveland County 
Schools 

State of North 
Carolina 

2021-22 61.8% 42.7% 35.1% 

2020-21 58.3% 37.6% 28.8% 

2019-20 NA NA NA 

2018-19 68.2% 50.8% 44.6% 

2017-18 53.6% 49.6% 43.6% 

2016-17 59.5% 47.8% 44.2% 

2015-16 NA 48.5% 43.7% 

2014-15 66.1% 47.4% 41.6% 
 

 
	  



Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG) 
Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency 

Black Students  
 

Year Pinnacle Classical 
Academy 

Cleveland County 
Schools 

State of North 
Carolina 

2021-22 65.4% 37.3% 33.4% 

2020-21 53.8% 31.0% 26.3% 

2019-20 NA NA NA 

2018-19 68.4% 44.2% 40.9% 

2017-18 52.8% 43.5% 40.4% 

2016-17 59.1% 41.1% 40.3% 

2015-16 57.6% 41.3% 39.5% 

2014-15 40.4% 39.6% 37.3% 
	  



Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG) 
Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency 

Hispanic Students  
 

Year Pinnacle Classical 
Academy 

Cleveland County 
Schools 

State of North 
Carolina 

2021-22 65.5% 53.1% 40.4% 

2020-21 74.6% 47.7% 33.9% 

2019-20 NA NA NA 

2018-19 80.3% 58.4% 48.8% 

2017-18 50.0% 57.4% 48.1% 

2016-17 56.7% 54.5% 48.4% 

2015-16 65.9% 54.4% 47.6% 

2014-15 76.7% 51.1% 45.2% 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Classical Foundations Program (CFP) Update 
September 1, 2022 

 

1. T. K. Coleman of the Foundation for Economic Education has produced 
videos related to the school’s ten values; the videos are shown to our 
middle and high school students each month. He will return to the school 
and speak to students on Friday, September 2.  

2. The Classical Foundations Program’s advisory board held its summer 
meeting on August 19 and welcomed two new board members: Marianna 
Davidovich (Chief External Affairs Officer, Foundation for Economic 
Education) and Rachel Davison Humphries (Director of Outreach, Bill of 
Rights Institute). 

3. The Classical Foundation Program’s fall 2022 lecturer – recommended by 
advisory board member Matthew Morgen – is Ben Bayer, fellow and 
director of content at the Ayn Rand Institute. Dr. Bayer will speak to high 
school students on November 3 on Rand’s novel Anthem, which is part of 
the school’s eighth-grade curriculum, and on the importance of philosophy 
for life. 

4. The Classical Foundation Program’s spring 2023 lecturer – recommended 
by advisory board member Thomas Pack – is Albert Eisenberg, co-founder 
of the Philadelphia-based media company Broad+Liberty. The date of the 
lecture will be arranged in the weeks ahead. 

5. Mr. John Hood has agreed to be our 2023 graduation speaker on 
Saturday, June 3, 2023. His biography: 

https://www.johnlocke.org/about/team/john-hood/  

John Hood is president of the John William Pope Foundation, a Raleigh-based grantmaker that 
supports public policy organizations, educational institutions, arts and cultural programs, and 
humanitarian relief in North Carolina and beyond. 

Hood also served as chairman of the board at the John Locke Foundation from 2015-2021. Hood 
helped found Locke in 1989 and served as its president from 1995 to 2014. 

Since 1986, Hood has written a syndicated column on politics and public policy for North 
Carolina newspapers. It currently appears regularly in the Winston-Salem Journal, Greensboro 



News & Record, Asheville Citizen-Times, Wilmington Star-News, and newspapers in 50 other 
communities. Hood is a frequent commentator for radio and television stations and teaches at 
Duke University’s Sanford School of Public Policy. 

Hood is the author of eight books, the latest of which is a Revolutionary War-themed historical-
fantasy novel entitled Mountain Folk (2021). Hood’s other books include Catalyst: Jim Martin 
and the Rise of North Carolina Republicans (2015), Our Best Foot Forward: An Investment Plan 
for North Carolina’s Economic Recovery (2012), Selling the Dream: Why Advertising is Good 
Business (2005), Investor Politics (2001), The Heroic Enterprise: Business and the Common 
Good (1996), and two volumes of family history. 

A former Bradley Fellow at the Heritage Foundation, Hood writes and comments frequently for 
national media outlets. His articles have appeared in magazines such as Readers’ Digest, 
National Review, The New Republic, Military History, and Reason as well as newspapers such as 
The Wall Street Journal and USA Today. 

At Locke, Hood created the E.A. Morris Fellowship for Emerging Leaders, which prepares young 
North Carolinians for leadership roles in the public and private sectors. He also serves on the 
faculty and as board chairman of the N.C. Institute of Political Leadership; as co-chair of the 
North Carolina Leadership Forum, based at Duke University; as vice-chair of the James G. Martin 
Center for Academic Renewal and the Carolina Liberty Foundation; and on the boards of 
directors of the State Policy Network, the Student Free Press Association, and North Carolinians 
for Redistricting Reform. 

Hood received his B.A. in journalism from the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. He 
earned a M.A. in liberal studies and a graduate certificate in nonprofit management from UNC-
Greensboro. Hood currently serves on the UNC-Chapel Hill Board of Visitors. He is a 
Mecklenburg County native and currently resides in Wake County with his wife, two sons, and a 
stepdaughter. 
	

Dr.	Shelly	Bullard 

Action Items: 
 

● Cease waiting list for the 2022-2023 school year as of September 30, 2022. 
o Wes Westmoreland made the motion to cease the waiting list for the 

2022-23 school year as of September 30, 2022. 
o Jayson Philbeck seconded the motion 
o Motion was approved 

● Approve Title I Grant 
● Approve Title II Grant 
● Budget Adjustments 

o Jayson Philbeck made a motion to accept the increase in Title I and 
Title II grants, as well as changes to correct the line item of SRO in 
addition to changing miscellaneous line items that do not change the 



amount of money just the line of the account  The second portion of this 
same motion would be tot move forward with the budget adjustment to 
move 130,000 from the ‘BONUS’ line item to note salary adjustment  as 
well as move 200,000 from cash on hand to the same account salary 
adjustments and bonus for a total of 330,000. 

▪ Wes Westmoreland seconded this combined motion  
▪ All approved 

 
Curriculum and Academics: 
 

● Goals for the year 
○ Increase Student Growth and Achievement - 85% proficiency as a school 
○ Increase PCA Pride 
○ Create a Positive School Culture 

 
● Testing Results  

○ In comparison to the county and state we did exceptionally well and are 
proud of our results. 

○ Again this year we outperformed every LEA in the state.  

 
 

● iReady 
○ K-8 students are taking the Beginning of Year iReady diagnostic.  We will 

use these results in our PLC meetings to drive our instruction for the 
upcoming months.  

 
● Professional Development 

○ Mrs. Candice Frazier has been accepted for participation in the 2022-2023 
All-Charter School NC ACCESS Fellowship Institute for Purposeful 
Leadership and Excellence  Institute.  The 2022-2023 Fellowship Institute 



will include eight monthly sessions held in-person at the North Carolina 
Department of Education building. 

○ PLCs are up and running across all grade levels.  We are continuing to 
focus on school, teacher and student data in these meetings.   

○ Individual teacher meetings will be held to discuss teacher growth and 
proficiency goals.  I strongly believe this makes a valuable impact on the 
instruction and commitment that we see from our teachers.   

● Testing 
○ We have given the BOG to our 3rd graders and all of our students are 

working on their iReady diagnostics. In October, we will be taking our 
first round of NC Check-Ins. Our high school students and 8th graders will 
be taking the PSAT 8/9, PSAT 10, and PSAT. 

● Special Populations 
○ We are still gathering paperwork from some transfer students. Our EC 

team is working very hard to serve all students.  504s are being updated as 
needed. We are still receiving 504s for transfer students. We are working 
hard to meet all student needs. We are in the process of completing ELL 
screening for kindergarteners. 

 
Finance:  

● Financial information is attached.  We continue to be in a strong financial 
position.   

 
Legal / DPI: 

● Board Appointments 
○ I am honored to continue serving on the Charter School Advisory Board 

this year. 
○ I will also be serving on the NC Coalition for Charter Schools Board.  

 
● Submissions to DPI  

○ Monthly reports on the expenditure of COVID funds. 
○ Quarterly reports on specific COVID funds. 

 
● EpiCenter 

○ We are up to date with all submissions.  
 
 
 
Community Relations 

● Monthly newsletter for parents published monthly. 
● Weekly Events Update is posted on Facebook each Friday to highlight events and 

important dates for the next week. 



● Our “Dare to Soar” tv show has aired this month featuring Brandon Gosey.  It was 
a great show highlighting the upcoming school year and back-to-school events, 
and athletics.  

 
 
Athletics 

● Report is attached 
 
 
Enrollment Report 

● Enrollment and Budget 
○ We will be able to solidify our budget on the 20th day of school 

(September 14th). 
○ Our Per Pupil Allotment (PPA) is $6747.84 
○ Our Average Daily Membership (ADM) is 1220, but will reconcile on the 

20th day.    
 

● Marketing 
○ Dare to Soar TV program 

■ Airs the first week of every month at 8:30 AM and PM, and at 1:30 
PM each day for the first week of the month, or can watch online 
at C19.tv. 

■ July Show - David Clary / Wes 
■ August Show - Angela, Shelly 
■ September Show - Brandon Gosey, Shelly 

○ Facebook Ads / Videos (this is our #1 push) 
■ Aug  

● 8th - Teacher Workshop pictures 
● 8th - Enrollment for open spots 
● 12th - Announcing new website 
● 15th - Open House reminder 
● 16th - Parade of Tables 
● 17th - Great 1st Day 
● 17th - Class of 2023 Breakfast 
● 19th - Upcoming Events for the next week 
● 19th - Enrollment for Open Spots 
● 26th - Class Rings 
● 26th - CLT Distinguished Scholar 
● 29th - Upcoming Events for the next week 
● 30th - Parent Newsletter 



■ Sep 
● 1st - Labor Day Holiday reminder 
● 1st - Employee of the Month 
● 2nd - Upcoming Events for the next week 
● 2nd - Cap and Gown Rental Info 
● 6th - Dare to Soar TV Show reminder 
● 7th - Admissions counselor from Chowan University on 

Campus 
● 7th - College T-shirt Day parameters  
● 8th - TK Coleman Speaker on Campus 

 
 

● 2022-23 Enrollment 

 

SEPTEMBER 2022 

 
Total #s for 

21-22 Waitlist  
# of 

Classes 
Class 
Ave 

K 109 0  5 22.2 

1 118 13  5 25.4 

2 104 0  5 22 

3 109 0  5 22.6 

4 110 4  4 28 

5 92 0  4 22.25 

6 98 0  4 23.5 

7 104 1  4 26.5 

8 93 1  4 22 

9 79 0  4 20 

10 51 0  2 25.5 

11 32 4  2 16 

12 40 7  2 20 

 1139 30  47  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pinnacle Classical Academy 

Athletics 

Report to the Board 

 

The Athletic Department has had a very strong start to the 2022-2023 school year. As of 9/6/22, 
we are currently running the following sports teams: 

Co-ed Cross Country 

Men’s Soccer 

Women’s Volleyball 

All three teams have had a wonderful start and we are excited about the remainder of the season. 
The Athletic Department is most excited about the newly added Middle School Men’s Soccer 
team. The Athletic Department continues to explore athletic possibilities for our middle school 
aged students. While the conference does allow 6th-12th graders to participate, they are often 
unprepared for paly at the “high school” level that our current conference requires. 

As cooler weather approaches, so do our winter sports. This winter PCA plans to offer the 
following athletic teams: 

JV Women’s Basketball 

Varsity Women’s Basketball 



JV Men’s Basketball 

Varsity Men’s Basketball 

Co-ed Swim 

 JV Cheer 

Varsity Cheer  

Elementary Archery 

Middle School Archery  

High School Archery  

The Athletic Department is working diligently to ensure that the above teams are ready for 
competition this coming November. We recently completed our Basketball tryouts and we are 
currently in the process of naming those teams. We will be holding swim tryouts at the Dover 
YMCA in the next couple of weeks. As you can imagine, the athletic department is working 
closely with administration to transition out of our on campus gym when our construction process 
starts. While this will create a few headaches for our department, the athletic department is VERY 
excited about our gym updates! Thank you for investing in our athletic programs and our PE 
Department. 

Save the Date: 9/9/22 

Athletic Recognition Night (K-3) campus: In recognition of achievements – PCA Thunderbirds 

In closing PCA Athletics would like to highlight a few of our partnerships locally: 

Jammin J’s Player of the Week 

Landmark Baptist Church: Home of PCA Softball 

We hope to see you at an athletic event soon! #GoEagles  

 

With Great Respect, 

PCA Athletics  

	

Board	Updates	

Miscellaneous	Board	Updates	from	various	members		

New	/	Old	Business				



Adjournment	Adjournment	Pauline	Cahill	made	a	motion	to	adjourn	and	Amy	Dulin	
seconded.	Meeting	was	adjourned.	

	

	

	


